LEVI PE/PI Meeting Minutes
March 4, 2014
Attendees: Trish Wood, Kim Heard (LEVI), Janine Pieterse (LUH), JP Butler (SS), Michele Dusenbury (DART), Sandie Esters (LPD)
Janine Pieterse reported that she has resigned from her position in the Trauma Department at LUH and will return to working in the ER.  Sherrie Peckham will be here for the April meeting and then Janine will be back in May.  Once they assign her replacement, that person will be attending PE/PI meetings.  Janine hopes to tag along and is anticipating having more time to help with presentations/events.

Professional Training

· Q1 training, that will likely take place at the beginning of Q2, will be on serving transgender victims of dv/sa.  Trish has contacted Jessica Ladd @ CU Victim Services who presented on this topic @ COVA in October.  Although LEVI gave her March 19th as an option, there is a training here on neurobiology of trauma so we’ll have to look at April dates.  The group didn’t think it would be a problem to hold another training in June.  Janine reported that some LUH staff may be interested as they encounter transgender clients in their work and have staff members who are transgender so LUH staff would be interested in more training.
· Trish has contacted the Elder Justice Coalition regarding the June training.  They are looking into options as they believe Adult Protective Services may already have a presentation ready to go.  Janine reported there is already interest at LUH and she requested more information about the law just to educate herself when talking about the training to staff.  Trish will send her info.  

· There is still interest in getting Janine D’Anniballe to do a training on the brain & trauma.  It would overlap nicely with training for the child sexual assault project LEVI is coordinating.  There is some money in the grant ($500) for child sex assault to pay for training.  Janine will be conducting a session on the neurobiology of trauma for law enforcement March 19th that Sandie, Kim & Trish will be attending. They will approach her for a September date.
· Options for Q4 are still open.  Trish wrote Jim Pyle @ Colorado Link Project but hasn’t heard back.  Kim mentioned there may not be of much interest since LEVI did a training on this topic a couple of years ago. Trish felt would be worthwhile if the data from the recent research project done with families in shelter was shared.  Sandie mentioned that looking at old COVA and other conference itineraries might provide topic ideas.
TDVAM Debrief
· Posters were well received and several members visited schools where they were displayed.  Safe Shelter did not see a significant increase in activity to the text line during February but inquiries have been steadily on the increase the last 2-3 months.
· There were 150 followers to the SS twitter feed during the month.  This does not count retweets.
· No letters to the editor were published.
· Love, Sex & Lies processed 147 participants which was twice the number of the previous year.  There were 6 advocates but could use more.  In addition, some changes will be made to the flow.  One idea is to have separate survey instruments for individuals currently in a relationship and one for those who aren’t.    Many students were completing the questionnaire, not meeting with an advocate, and then grabbing pizza/coupon. FRCC would like funding for massage therapists to go to students who fully participate so next year only those who meet with an advocate will be offered a massage.  The group felt it wouldn’t be fair to totally eliminate those not in a relationship from the option of speaking with and advocate and being eligible for a massage as they may have a past relationship to discuss.  LEVI is finishing a debrief that will be shared with PE/PI and event volunteers and will be used in planning next years’ session.  One suggestion is to expand it to two days.  LEVI will share that idea but since FRCC funds the event, it may not be possible.
· Since it is such a successful model, the group once again discussed ways to expand it to other populations.  Other local schools (IBMC) and big companies (the City, school district, Seagate, Xilinx) were all mentioned. It seems to make more sense to tap into an existing forum rather than create one just for the event.  LEVI will connect with City Wellness to see if a resource fair is planned.  
· Opinions were mixed on the value of basketball games as part of TDVAM.  JP reported they did recruit new TERA volunteers at Niwot.  It seemed that while there is a large captive target market at these events, they don’t want to talk about something negative.  Games at the beginning of the month would be a better option as there wouldn’t be as much competition from other activities taking place during halftime, etc.  We need to brainstorm ideas to hand out something or offer a contest, incentive.  Regardless of options to get folks to the table, arrangements need to be made with the schools/Ads in October not January.
· Other options for TDVAM include capitalizing on valentine’s day or It’s Time to Talk Day.
· Both LEVI and TERA held presentations during the month and should be continued.
Other

· The group picture that was scheduled will be moved to May so Janine can participate.
· Everyone reviewed summer festival outreach options.  Last year LEVI co-located with BSB at a couple of events.  BSB has committed to help at Cinco and Festival on Main.  Kim will be gone for the Erie Town Fair so Trish will need help otherwise LEVI can’t commit (there is a large crowd and it is a long day). JP said SS can co-locate at Erie Town Fair and will get some TERA students to assist.  SS and LEVI will split the cost.  Artwalk has moved to three Saturdays instead of Friday evening.  May is out because of Erie Town Fair, July/September are possibilities but Kim/Trish feel like attendance is low at those events so it might not be the best use of resources.  Safe Shelter will likely be at Artwalk so DV info will be available for those interested.  Both LEVI and SS will ask to be next to each other on their CInco applications.
· LEVI did a Cut It Out presentation at Salon 336 last week and it was really well received.  Trish reported that participants at these sessions are always hungry for info and earnest.  LEVI will be at Longs Peak Academy next week and it would be ideal to set a goal of doing one CIO presentation/month.  The challenge has been getting response to initial outreach.  It was suggested that the first call be done by law enforcement.  Sandie said she will make a couple of calls so LEVI will provide her with a name/contact info.  Janine will call  JP Penny and Hair Sensations.  Ulta is the next priority.  
Next Meeting Tuesday, April 8, 2014– 10:30-Noon in the Fire Admin Conference Room
